
Cornwall Consolidated 
School E-News

Reminder: Please drop your student off in the morning prior to 8:25
Mon, January 20 Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr Day 

No School for Students & Staff

Tues, January 21 Little Mermaid Full Rehearsal (3:00-4:30)
Healthy Kids After School Program (Gathering room; 3-5pm)
Boys Blue Team (Cornwall) 4:30-6:00
Girls Blue Team No Practice; Girls Gold Team No Practice
No Art Garage

Wed, January 22 Early dismissal for Students - Staff Professional Learning*
*Bus dismissal will be 10 minutes later due to high school exams*
Healthy Kids After School Program (Gathering room; 3-5pm)
Regional Band and Chorus (No Late Buses; Parent Pick up at 
High School)
No Practices; No Art Garage

Thurs, January 23 Little Mermaid Small Group Rehearsal (3:00-4:30)
Healthy Kids After School Program (Gathering room; 3-5pm)
Boys Blue Team (Cornwall) 4:30-6:00
Girls Blue Team (at Salisbury) 4:30-6:00
Girls Gold Team (Kellogg) 3:45-6:00
No Art Garage

Fri, January 24 Winter Sports Program - Mohawk Skiing/Hiking
Healthy Kids After School Program (Gathering room; 3-5pm)
Girls Blue Team HOME vs IMS (at Salisbury) 4:30

Week of January 20, 2024

CCS Website @cornwallschool@cornwall_school

http://www.cornwallconsolidatedschool.com/


Principal’s Page - Maguire’s Message
Hello CCS Community!

I hope you had a wonderful weekend and enjoyed the snow! As we celebrate 
Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. Day today, it’s a moment to reflect on his incredible 
legacy of equality, justice, and service. His work continues to inspire us all to 
work toward a more inclusive and compassionate world. I hope you and your 
family took time today to reflect on his teachings and the values of kindness 
and perseverance that he championed.

We had another fantastic week at Cornwall, with a second great week of 
Winter Sports including skiing, snowboarding, and hiking. It’s always such a 
joy to see our students engaging in these activities and enjoying the 
outdoors, and it’s wonderful to be part of this vibrant school community!

In other exciting news, our Kindergarten and Grade 4 students kicked off 
their annual Reading Buddies partnership! It was such a fun and 
heartwarming experience to see students reading together and building 
meaningful connections through books.

Additionally, our Superintendent shared the results of the Cornwall School 
Security Survey. Be sure to check out the survey results linked below for 
important updates regarding our school's safety. We also encourage all 
parents to participate in the Parent School Climate Survey. Your feedback is 
invaluable in helping us create the best possible learning environment for all 
of our students. Both survey links can be found in this week's E-News edition.

Lastly, I hope all those who experienced the stomach bug last week are 
feeling better and ready to start a fresh week ahead!

Here’s to a great week filled with learning, community, and positive energy!

Best always, Leanne



Library News!



Cornwall School Security Results

A message from Superintendent Melony Brady-Shanley:

I want to express my gratitude to the many individuals who 
participated in the School Security Survey. We had 843 participants 
across the Region, reflecting the community’s strong commitment 
to our schools' safety and well-being.

Each Board of Education has reviewed the survey results during 
their January meetings. Over the coming months, the local Boards 
will continue to analyze their findings and determine the next steps 
for their respective communities.

Thank you again for your engagement and valuable input.

Best regards,
Mel
Superintendent of Region 1

Cornwall School Security Survey Results Link 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1jmTLOJh1yQRh_DtpYH_hIFzRNqclTMHf/view?usp=sharing


School Climate Survey

Hello CCS Community, 

We are excited to announce the launch of our Cornwall Consolidated 
School Climate Survey, an important tool to gather your valuable 
insights about the learning environment in our schools. 

At Region 1, we are committed to fostering a positive, inclusive, and 
supportive atmosphere where every student, staff member, and family 
can thrive.

The purpose of this survey is to better understand the experiences, 
perspectives, and needs of our school community. Your feedback will 
help us identify strengths and areas for growth, enabling us to make 
informed decisions that align with our shared goals of continuous 
improvement.

Our students in grades 3 through 8 will also have time to complete the 
survey during the week of January 21st. If you would like to opt your 
child out of completing the student survey, please email me at 
lmaguire@cornwallschool.org by Tuesday, January 21st, 2025.

With appreciation,

Leanne

Cornwall Consolidated Parent

https://tejoin.com/scroll/563372474


Student-selected Quote of the Week 

Every Friday morning:
Link to live announcements

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTGY4_pSHn5JZ7b8WXrLtjw/live


Full January Menu: Link

https://region1schools.nutrislice.com/menu/cornwall-consolidated-school/lunch/2025-01-01


MS Regional Sports & Activities
Monday, Jan 20:
No Activities/practices

Tuesday, Jan 21:
Boys Blue Team (Cornwall) 4:30-6:00
Girls Blue Team No Practice
Girls Gold Team No Practice
No Art Garage

Wednesday, Jan 22:
No Practices
No Art Garage
Regional Band and Chorus (No Late Buses; Parent Pick up at High School)

Thursday, Jan 23:
Boys Blue Team (Cornwall) 4:30-6:00
Girls Blue Team (at Salisbury) 4:30-6:00
Girls Gold Team (Kellogg) 3:45-6:00
No Art Garage

Friday, Jan 24:
Girls Blue Team HOME vs IMS (at Salisbury) 4:30

Return Buses for Basketball:
Leaving from Cornwall - Arrive at Kellogg 6:15; Arrive at North Canaan 6:30; Arrive 
at Salisbury 6:45; Arrive at Sharon 7:00; Arrive at Cornwall 7:20

Leaving from Salisbury - Arrive at Sharon 6:15; Arrive at North Canaan 6:45



Regional Sports & Activities Information



Information from Anne MacNeil

Winter Sports & Art Garage Contact information:

Blue Team Boys - Bobby Chatfield (bobbychats19@gmail.com) and 
Shawn Bushey (shawn.bushey23@gmail.com)

Blue Team Girls - Julianne O'Connell 
(joconnell@salisburycentral.org) and Mackenzie Mastro 
(mmastro@salisburycentral.org)

Gold Team - Jake Murray (jakebmurray89@gmail.com) and Ellery 
Kiefer (ellerykiefer@gmail.com)

Art Garage - Kitty Kiefer (beesweet1@gmail.com)

Please contact Anne MacNeil with any questions or concerns.



Please Dress Warm!



Technology Use Expectations



After School Program



Cornwall Library Program

Click this LINK to sign up weekly!

https://cornwalllibrary.app.neoncrm.com/np/clients/cornwalllibrary/neonPage.jsp?pageId=2&


Reading Buddies are back!



Hiking Club - Week Two! 



Mohawk - Week Two!



For your Reference:
Important Documents, Reminders, & 

Previous Information Shared

★ Take a look at our Community Commitments!

★ Be in the Coyote Spotlight! 

★ What is: Habits of Mind? 

★ Learn about our lunch program!

★ School treats for celebrations - guidelines

★ Previously shared opportunities for students

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1FYmQbtIBsfuqVXvaaJfXWAXBufcOFrBOuNZY_GvUMz8/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1i4yOwisHHlW_Ad9xQGQeo1VFCurDWLZHcHKZbOB1Wps/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1nKFtSAv2lnZlgUEBIi6eeftkFF-mCLjRsjnGoec7r8I/edit?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sHCyHBO1oviNuiMXXEFsLLX3qqM4ye0C/view?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/13fclQ3PPoknxJBJ2mzMPtWk8ozkZZZNgv-DKWo1pt78/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1k7fZ4BiqRlTn4SjaEAUu_o-nqSMqUECh9ZEJBnS9t7A/edit?usp=sharing

